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Dear Parent / Guardian
I write to inform you that, following careful consideration, the Secretary of State for Education has agreed in principle with the Academies Enterprise Trust, the body responsible for the running of Weston Primary Academy, to close the academy at the end of the autumn term. The intended closure date would therefore be 31 December 2015.   

Parents and other interested parties are invited to submit their views on the intended closure of Weston Primary Academy to the Department for Education at academy.questions@gsi.gov.uk by 7 October 2015. All views will be considered.

Pupil numbers at Weston have been decreasing over the last few years. With very low numbers the school has a small annual budget making it difficult to provide a quality education. With pupil numbers forecast to remain low it will be challenging to sustain educational improvements at the school year on year.  

To help prepare for closure, parents of children at Weston Academy will be invited to express preferences for alternative, local schools for their children. Isle of Wight Council officers will work with those schools to ensure a smooth transition for both Weston pupils and pupils attending receiving schools in the event that Weston closes.

Yours sincerely
Chris Holt


